

2018 北京市第六十六中学高一(上)期中

英 语

	-	+5.0	4	44	_	-	
÷	=	桊	4	e	я	н	١,
	æ.	400	٠.	m.	ж	м	ю

- 1. 本试卷共六道大题, 共10页。
- 2. 卷面满分 100 分, 考试时间 100 分钟。
- 3. 试题答案——律在答题纸上作答, 在试卷上作答无效。

A 卷(満分80分)

一、听力理解(共三节,满分15分)

第一节(共4小题;每小题1分,满分4分)

听下面四段对话,每段对话后有一道小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。每段对话你将听两追。

- 1. What will the man do next?

- A. Stay for dinner. B. Go to the airport. C. Visit his parents,
- 2. Where does this conversation take place?
- A. At a shopping center. B. At a book store. C. At home.
- 3. How will the man get the money?

- A. Go to the bank. B. Find an ATM. C. Borrow some from the woman.
- 4. What are the two speakers going to do?
- A. Buy some dumplings. B. Go to a restaurant C. Make dumplings themselves.

第二节: (共6小题:每小题1分,满分6分)

听下面三段对话,每段对话后有两道小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出佳选项。每段对话你将听两追. 听第5段材料,回答第5至第6小题。

- 5. Who is the woman buying the gift for?
- A. Her son.
- B. Her father.
- C. Her husband.
- 6. What gift will the woman buy at last?
- A. A book. B. A basketball.
- C. A pen and a notebook.

听第6段材料,回答第7至第8小题。

- 7. Why does the man refuse to drink any tea or coffee?
- A. He is too busy at the moment
- B. He doesn't like tea or coffee.
- C. He won't sleep well if he drinks either.
- 8. What is the man doing?
- A. Watching TV. B. Working on some reports. C. Having a meeting

听第7段材料,回答第9至第10小题。

- 9. How many more exams will the man have to take?
- A. One.

- B. Two.
- C. Three.
- 10. What's the woman's report about?
- A. Chemistry.
- B. Geography
- C. History.

(听力理解第三节见试卷第10页)

二、单项填空(共10小题:每小题1分,满分10分)

从A、B、C、D四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

- 11. I will tell him the news as soon as he____back.
- A. will come B. comes C. came D. is coming

- 12.1____many interesting lectures since I came to this school. A. attended
- B. had attended C. am attending D. have attended

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 微信客服: gaokzx2018



13.1 am in a	hurry because the	train will leave	half an ho	ur.
A. by	B. for	C. in	ı D.	. over
14. Maric Loga	n likes designing	; solar racing car	s. She_five or six	different cars so far.
A. designs	B. will des	ign C. ha	s designed D.	is designing
				by the Chinese people all over th
e world.				
A. is celebra	ted B. celebra	ited C. ce	lebrates D.	was celebrated
.16. Cathy sto	pped working when	n her son was born	she could stay 1	home and take caer of him.
A. even if	B. so th	at C. unl	ess D. whi	le
17. — You have	en't switched off	the light		
Oh, don't wor	ry. Iand tur	n it off.		
A. will go	B. go	C. have gon	e D. went	
18. I am very	interested in Chi	na and it's my dr	eamthe Great	Wall one day.
A. seen	22.0	7/23	D. to see	-
19. Anne asked	l Jim she coul	d borrow a pen fr	om him.	
A. who	B. what			hether
			his friends his ne	
			proudly 1	
		题 1 分,满分 20 分)		
				make one feel better for a while.
				ajor lung operation. My mother had
				ears very hard and had lost interest
				dn' t want anything. The one thing,
- ''() : [- ''() : [ring him was ice-		an t want anything, the one thing,
		아르스 아무슨 아르지 않는 아이지 아무슨 이렇게 했다.		I placed it in a staffroom freezer.
			it, so I <u>27</u> it :	
				re that came from?" When I explained
				could eat very little , <u>30</u> the
occasional -i	ce-cream.			
The next	evening, I decide	d to buy two ice-	creams. On the way t	o Dad's room, I stopped in at the
				e was 33 stunned that I had thought
				few minutes, 35 what was happening
할수 없었다고 하겠었다.		뭐지 않는 아이들은 무리하다 내 모든 병원을 다.	나는 마시아 아이를 하는 것이 없는 아이에 있다면 없다.	It was apparent that she did not
		The second secon	rt chat meant a gre	
52-01-12	3.2		1,77	huge hug. I never even thought to
				act of 40 can be more rewarding
	it, rather than			
- R - R	A. passed away		C. come back	D. calmed down
				D. games
		B. laugh		D. eat
25.	. speak	D. Idugii	C. CITIK	D. eat
24: A	. though	B. however	C. instead	D. therefore
			C. surprise	D. relief
	95 - T(197) -		[일까] 맛있었다. 그리고 하스라	D. because
		B. bought		D. fetched
				D. child
		B. situation		D. decision
			59	
30: A	. better than.	D. more than	C. rather than	D. other than

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 微信客服: gaokzx2018



31	A. pretty '	B. honest	C. sick	D. shy
32:	A. offered	B. told .	C. sold	D. charged
33:	A. hardly	B. finally	C. gradually	D. totally
34:	A. accepted	B. stored	C. exchanged	D. gave
35:	A. remembering	B. denying	C. explaining	D. forgetting
36:	A. ordinary '	B. similar	C. interesting	D. great
37:	A. have	B. like	C. expect	D. attract
38:	A. reported	B. expressed	C. noticed	D. repeated
39:	A. covered	B. connected	C. rewarded	D. filled
40:	A. politeness	B. kindness	C. selflessness	D. willingness

四、阅读理解(共两节,40分)

第一节(共15小题:每小题2分,共30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A

Hot dance

This high-energy dance is back in China. The show, which first attracted Beijing audiences in 2006, puts ballroom dancing and rock 'n' roll together.

7:30 pm, Jan 24 -29

Theater of Beijing Exhibition Hall, 135 Xizhimenwai Street, Haidian District

Tel: 4006103721

Guqin performance

Zeng Chengwei, a leader at the Sichuan School of Guqin, will team up with young Guqin player Zeng H e for a show. The father-and-son team will perform their most famous works, including Flowing Rive r and Admiring the Orchid.

7:30 pm, Jan 14-17

Forbidden City Concert Hall, west of Tian'anmen Square, Xicheng District

Tel: 65598285

Blind poet's concert

The blind poet and folk singer Zhou Yunpeng will hold a concert in Beijing. He will perform The Bl ind Man's Cinema and Silent Breaths Like Puzzle. Losing his sight at age 9, Zhou, now 45, became p opular after releasing his first album, The Silent Breath, in Beijing in 2002.

The Chinese rock band Sound Fragment will be the guest performers.

7:30 pm, Jan27-30

Century Theater, 40 Liangmaqiao Road, Chaoyang District

Tel: 84004774

Ballet: The Nightingale and the Rose

The Nightingale and the Rose will be performed at the 7th anniversary of Beijing Contemporary Dance Theatre. The show wants people to think more about love and sense of worth in modern society through their performance.

7:30 pm, Jan 14-15

Tianqiao Theater, No. 30, Beiweilu Street, Xicheng District

Tel: 83156338/39

官方微信公众号:bj-gaokao 咨询热线:010-5751 5980 官方网站:<u>www.gaokzx.com</u> 微信客服:gaokzx2018



41. If you want to get more informatio	n about the blind poet's concert, you can call
A. 83156339 B. 84004774	C. 65598285 D. 4006103721
42. Guqin performance will be held in	
A. Century Theater	B. Tianqiao Theater
C. Theater of Beijing Exhibition Hall	D. Forbidden City Concert Hall
43. If you are only free on the evenin	g of Jan 26th, you can go to
A. Hot dance	B. Guqin performance
C. Blind poet's concert	D. Ballet: The Nightingale and the Rose
44. What can we learn from the passage	?
A. Zeng Chengwei and Zeng He are broth	ers.
B. Hot dance was first performed in Be	ijing in 2002.
C. The Silent Breath makes people thin	k more about love.

В

You and your friends will have lots of fun with Rabbit Ears Walkie -Talkies. Yo u can talk to someone who is in another room at your house or someone who is up to 180 feet away from you. You can take your walkie -talkie with you when you go campi ng or walking. Rabbit Ears Walkie -Talkies are easy to use. This is what you do:

1. Push the ON button.

2. Hold the TALK button in and say something. If your friend has his/her walkie - talkie on, he/she will hear you.

If you want to talk for a long time, you can lock the TALK button. Just push the bu tton in and up. When you finish talking, push the TALK button down.

- 3. When you finish talking, let go of the TALK button and listen. When your friend pushes the T ALK button and says something, you will hear what your friend says through your walkie -talkie.
- 4. When you finish talking with your friend, push the ON button again to turn your walkie-talki e off.

REMEMBER

- ◆If you cannot hear , push L (loud) to make it louder.
- ◆If it is too loud, push S (soft) to make it quieter.

45. What are Rabbit Ears Walkie -Talkies used for?

A. Talking with others B. Listening to music

D. Sound Fragment will perform at the blind poet's concert,

C. Giving directions D. Locating places

46. How can you lock the TALK button?

B. L

A. S

A. Keep the button on B. Hold the button back

C. Push the button in and up D. Turn the button off and down

47. Which button will you push when you can't hear clearly? C. TALK

48. The author writes this passage to __

A. tell how to make Rabbit Ears Walkie - Talkies

B. show how to use Rabbit Ears Walkie -Talkies

C. explain to the readers his camping experience

D. introduce some special ways to make friends

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站:www.gaokzx.com 微信客服: gaokzx2018



Dolores Huerta

Dolores Huerta has worked hard most of her life to help other people. She has helped change thi ngs so that farm workers can have a better life.

Dolores grew up in California. She was a good student and liked school. After she finished high school, she went to college and studied to be a teacher. After she became a teacher, Dolores notic ed that many of her students were not getting enough food to eat. Some of them wore very old clothe s. Dolores wondered how she could help them.

Dolores decided to stop teaching so that she could spend more time helping the farm workers and the ir families. One thing she wanted to do was to get more pay for farm workers so they could buy thei r children the things they needed.

Dolores knew that many farm workers moved often from one place to another to help pick differen t kinds of fruits and vegetables. She began talking and writing about these workers. Even people wh o lived far from California read what Dolores wrote.

Getting higher pay for the farm workers was not easy. Dolores worked hard to make sure that farm wo rkers got good pay for their work. She knew that nothing would change unless people made new laws t o help the workers. Through all her hard work, new laws were made that gave farm workers good pay.

Dolores Huerta has worked for more than 30 years in many different ways to make life better for working people. She has shown how much one person can change things.

- 49. What did Dolores find about her students?
 - A. They worked hard to make a living
- B. They lived far away from
- C. They were hungry sometimes.
- D. They had little time to pl
- 50. Why did Dolores stop teaching?
 - A. She wished to be a lawyer.
- B. She moved to another place.
- C. She got little money by teaching D. She wanted to help her students more.
- 51. Thanks to Dolores' great effort, the farm workers
 - A. got fair pay
- B. got better jobs
- C. had more time off
- D. had a settled way of life
- 52. What is the main idea of the passage?
 - A. One can change their jobs often
 - B One person can make big changes.
 - C. One person can work hard for others. "k
 - D. One can make life better by themselves.

Green Festival: A Party With a Purpose

For the past four years, the Green Festival in Washington, D.C., has brought together people fr om around the country who are interested in the environmental movement. The groups call the festiva 1 "a party with a purpose". They say the purpose of the Green Festival is to create an economy in w hich natural resources are used in a way that does not destroy the environment. To the people who o rganize the event, "green" means having a safe and healthy community and a strong local economy.

Throughout the two-day event, over one thousand people volunteered to help the festival run smo othly. Four hundred businesses and organizations showed their products and projects. About three t housand visitors came to the party. They could find everything from naturally made organic food to clothing made from bamboo plants.

There were over one hundred fifty speakers and discussion groups. For example, you could learn how to be an environmentally friendly traveler. You could also watch several movies about politica 1 and environmental issues. Then you could listen to some live music performances. After sitting fo r too long, visitors could take a yoga exercise class. There was even an area for children. Younger visitors could enjoy fun games and lessons on subjects like protecting the rainforest and creating

> 官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 微信客服: gaokzx2018



chocolate sweets.

Green building was one of the important subjects at the festival. Many companies and organizati ons aim to create environmentally safe buildings. They design structures with reduced energy use,

fewer chemicals and more recycled materials. The Loading Dock is an organization based in Balti more, Maryland. Its message is that "a person could build a house with what others throw away". The Loading Dock collects donations of used building materials such as flooring, lighting, doors, and windows. These materials would otherwise end up in a landfill trash center. Then, the group resell s the materials. This way, the materials are recycled. This form of recycling provides entire families and neighborhoods with low cost solutions for rebuilding their communities.

Spending a day at the Green Festival showed people many solutions for improving the health of o ur planet. People have <u>inclusive</u> green choices, from the things people buy to the ways people eat, think, and live. The Green Festival connects a wide community of people who care deeply about, and are working to improve, our shared environment.

- 53. What is the purpose of the Green Festival?
- A. To bring people together.
- B. To study the environment.
- C. To improve people's health.
- D. To develop a green economy.
- 54. What could younger visitors do in the festival?
- A. They could watch some movies about love.
- B. They could build a house with their hands.
- C. They could taste food made from bamboo plants.
- D. They could play fun games and have lessons.
- 55. The underlined word "inclusive" in the last paragraph probably means______.
- A. important
- B. right
- C. wide
- D. possible

第二节(共5小题,每小题5分,共10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的七个选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Easy Ways to Keep Your Brain Sharp

Everyone is forgetful, but as we age, we start to feel like our brains are slowing down a bit—and that can be a very annoying thing, ____56, Read on for some techniques worth trying.

1. ___57.

People who regularly made plans and looked forward to upcoming events had a 50 percent reduced chance of Alzheimer's disease (早老性痴呆症), according to a recent study.

____58.

Something as simple as setting a goal to have a weekly coffee date with a friend will do. There's e vidence that people who have a purpose in life or who are working on long or short-term goals appear to do better. In other words, keep your brain looking forward.

2. Go for a walk.

Mildly raised glucose (葡萄糖) levels can harm the area of the brain that helps you form memories a nd physical activity can help get blood glucose down to normal levels. In fact, exercise produces ch emicals that are good for your brain.____59.

Learn something new.

Take a Spanish class online, join a drawing club, or learn to play cards. A study found that mental

stimulation (刺激) limits the weakening effects of aging on memory and the mind. But the best thin g for your brain is when you learn something new and are physically active at the same time. ____60. Or go dancing with your friends.

- A. This can be especially harmful to the aged.
- B. Focus on the future.
- C. So take a few minutes each day to do some reading.
- D. It should be something like learning gardening.

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 微信客服: gaokzx2018



E. Luckily, research shows there is a lot you can do to avoid those moments.

F. But don't worry if your schedule isn't filled with life-changing events.

G. In other words, when you take care of your body, you take care of your brain.

B卷(满分20分)

一、听力理解

第三节(共五小题:每小题1分,共5分)

听下面一段对话,根据题目要求在相应的横线上写下第 1 题至第 5 题的关键信息,每小题仅填一个词。这段对话你讲听两遍。

Lost and Found at Wal-Mart		
Reporter's name	Milo_1	
Phone number	2	
Lost items	A3bag with a4a blac k wallet and a red envelope with an invi tation to a wedding party	
last seen	Time: At about 3 pm Place:In theDepartment	

二、完成句子(共5小题:每小题3分,满分15分)

根据括号中所给提示完成下列句子。

- 1. Mary 喜欢摇滚而 Lucy 却喜欢古典。(while; be fond of)
- 2. 景色太迷人了, 我照了许多照片。(so...that)
- 3. 经过热烈的讨论, 我们终于做了一个决定。 (make a decision)
- 4 老师经常鼓励我们用有创造力的方式做事情。(encourage ; in a creative way,)
- 5. 我以力做义工对青少年非常有益。(find ... helpful voluntary)

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 微信客服: gaokzx2018



北京高考在线是长期为中学老师、家长和考生提供新鲜的高考资讯、专业的高考政策解读、科学的升学规划以及实用的升学讲座活动等全方位服务的升学服务平台。自 2014 年成立以来一直致力于服务北京考生,助力干万学子,圆梦高考。

目前,北京高考在线拥有旗下拥有北京高考在线网站和北京高考资讯微信公众号两大媒体矩阵,关注用户超 10 万+。

北京高考在线_2018年北京高考门户网站

http://www.gaokzx.com/

北京高考资讯微信: bj-gaokao

北京高考资讯

关于我们

北京高考资讯隶属于太星网络旗下,北京地区高考领域极具影响力的升学服务平台。

北京高考资讯团队一直致力于 提供最专业、最权威、最及时、 最全面的高考政策和资讯。期 待与更多中学达成更广泛的合 作和联系。 长按二维码 识别关注



微信公众号: bj-gaokao

官方网址: www.gaokzx.com 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980

官方微信公众号: bj-gaokao 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站: www.gaokzx.com 微信客服: gaokzx2018